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November 2009
Threshold
All teachers should now have had their PM reviews for the last cycle and objectives set for this year, though some schools may be running late. If you haven’t had yours yet and are on M4, M5 or M6 remember to ensure your review covers the threshold standards as PM review statements are now the only evidence considered in a threshold application. There is guidance on our website about the application process at www.bradfordnut.org 

PM Objectives

We have had a number of calls about schools setting numerical pupil performance targets as objectives.   Performance management has objectives for you to work towards and you must be reviewed on that basis: i.e. how well did you work towards achieving the objective. They are not targets where you fail if they are not reached.  The Union’s view has always been that numerical targets should not be set as objectives because setting a target as an objective is confusing. It may also lead to groups of children being sidelined if they are not targeted or the target is easier for them. 

If you feel you have been unfairly reviewed on the basis of numerical targets please contact us.
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What is this vote about?

This is the next stage in the joint NUT/NAHT (National Association of Head Teachers) campaign to get rid of SATs.  Both Unions are asking members if they are willing to boycott SATs.  Both Unions have been using every route to try and get Government to end the SATs tyranny that exists in primary schools.  We hope that an overwhelming YES vote in this indicative ballot will finally persuade the Government to abandon SATs.

Who can Vote?

All Primary School NUT members

But I don’t teach Y6

SATs obviously impinge on the whole Primary curriculum.

KS1 SATs remain; “optional SATs” are used in many year groups; and of course there is KS2 SATs in Y6.
A boycott of SATs could involve all of these.  All primary school members should vote.

But won’t there need to be another form of assessment?

Teachers have always assessed children’s progress.  They have always reported that progress to 
parents.  The NUT and NAHT want assessment that helps children to develop their learning, not a form of assessment which is entirely driven by league tables.

Both the NUT and  NAHT are adamant that APP is NOT that alternative.

There are no SATs in Scotland, N.Ireland or Wales – but primary schools and teachers assess pupil achievement and progress and report to parents.

A process of sampling can ensure consistency across schools.

SATs

· Cause unnecessary stress for children, parents, teachers

· Are not for children, only for government

· Narrow the curriculum and drive out creativity

· Do not improve learning or standards

· Create the tyranny of league tables and a target driven culture in schools


Don’t forget to vote in the election of National Officers. You should by now have received the candidates’ details and election addresses. The deadline for receiving ballot forms is mid-day on Wednesday November 18th.

Bradford NUT has nominated the following candidates:

Ken Cridland and Nina Franklin for Vice Presidents

Ian Murch for Treasurer

Alyson Palmer for Examiner of Accounts


The NUT has just won a significant victory for the rights of fixed term contract teachers by winning £62,000 for a teacher unfairly dismissed.
This encouraging story should be read in the context that, in Bradford as of October 2009, there are 260 teachers on fixed-term contracts.

The Employment Tribunal in Cardiff, having previously ruled that the local authority acted unfairly and infringed the basic employment rights of a teacher employed upon a succession of fixed term contracts by terminating her employment, has ordered that Pembrokeshire County Council must pay the maximum award possible by way of compensation.

30 year old Nicola Wilcox had been employed continuously at Golden Grove County Primary School in Pembrokeshire from May 2005 until December 2007. During that time Mrs Wilcox had been employed on a number of different contracts that specified varying start and finish dates. Ignoring the fact that she had the right not to be unfairly dismissed, the Governing Body of the school decided to dismiss Mrs Wilcox at the expiry of her most recent contract even though there was a continuing need for a teacher of her experience and ability to remain at the school. That decision was deemed to be automatically unfair, with Employment Judge Bryn Lloyd stating that the 

“Respondents laboured under the misapprehension that a fixed term contract was a straightforward and simplistic device where an employee can be picked up, but then discarded, at the due date.”
Adjudicating on the appropriate level of damages assessed at £62,504 he added that the Council had been remiss and the manner in which they dismissed Mrs Wilcox paid no or little regard to procedures. 

Throughout the proceedings Mrs Wilcox was represented by NUT solicitor, Sarah Morgan.

In a statement after the award, the NUT Secretary, David Evans said:

 “The NUT has always supported members who have been unjustly treated by their employers and the case of Nicola Wilcox is far from unique with LEAs frequently giving the wrong advice and direction to schools seeking to save costs by terminating the employment of those on fixed term contracts. The NUT has always said that practice is wrong. But for every teacher wronged, there are many who accept the position and do not seek assistance. This judgment has sent a firm message to those authorities. You cannot treat staff as disposable commodities confined to unemployment on a whim. The NUT will not tolerate this abuse of our members. Teachers deserve better! Let this decision be the beginning of the end of such poor practice by employers who should know better.” 

Three months is the time limit for bringing a case of unfair dismissal, so if you were summarily dismissed on August 31st this year get in touch with us urgently.


Several changes have been made to Ofsted’s regulations for inspections which will affect all teachers. The advice on our website is in the process of being updated to take account of the changes. Please go to 
www. bradfordnut.org 

Here are some of the changes:
Pupil engagement
More emphasis is to be given to the level of engagement, behavior, and whether pupils are on task.
Introduction of  three limiting judgements

Schools cannot achieve any grade above “satisfactory” if Ofsted think pupil achievement is inadequate,  equality is not promoted and discrimination not tackled, or  pupils’ safety and security is not being looked after.

More lesson observations

Inspectors will spend a greater proportion of their time observing teachers in the classroom. Also, Head teachers will be allowed to make joint observations with the inspectors.
Questionnaire for staff

This seeks the view of teachers on their school. Use of the questionnaire is discretionary on the part of the Head and voluntary for staff. If it is used, care should be taken not to respond in a way which might make life more difficult.

Some of these new provisions have the potential to make an unfair system more unfair and stressful. The NUT will continue to support members who are victimised by any aspect of an Ofsted inspection.
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General Meeting of Bradford District NUT


Tuesday November 10th


International Restaurant


Morley Street, Bradford


5pm ( tea and coffee from 4.30)


There will be a FREE MEAL after the meeting at 6.30





The end of Education Bradford’s contract – do we want education services to be brought back to the local authority?


SATs campaign and ballot


Assessing Pupil Performance 


School Rep support programme





STOP PRESS: NUT wins £62,000 for unfairly dismissed fixed- term contract teacher  – see overleaf








BRADFORD NUT, 22 EDMUND STREET, BRADFORD, BD5 0BH

TEL:01274 414664/FAX: 01274 414665

e-mail: “name”@bradfordnut.org   website www.bradfordnut.org
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